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Calgary Metropolitan Region Board – April 2022 Land Use and Servicing 
Committee Update 

PURPOSE OF BRIEFING 

The purpose of the briefing is to update the Intergovernmental Affairs Committee on the work of 

the Calgary Metropolitan Region Board Land Use and Servicing Committee (the Committee) 

from their meeting on 2022 April 07. Councillor Gian-Carlo Carra represented The City at the 

Committee.  

SUPPORTING INFORMATION  

The Committee participated in a closed session discussion on the Municipal Affairs Minister’s 
proposed amendments to the Growth Plan. The Committee supported a Motion directing the 
Calgary Metropolitan Region Board (CMRB) Administration to request that the Minister provide 
a final draft of the policy changes to the Growth Plan and Regional Evaluation Framework (REF) 
to the CMRB for Board review before signing into law.  

In the regular meeting, the Committee received a status update on the priority regional road 
network improvement projects list for information. The Committee unanimously supported a 
Motion put forward by Councillor Carra to direct CMRB Administration to complete a high-level 
review of the project list and show how the list supports the preferred growth areas and policies 
of the Growth Plan. CMRB Administration is to report back to the Land Use and Servicing 
Committee no later than Q3 2022.  

The Committee elected Rocky View County Councillor Kevin Hanson as Vice Chair of the Land 

Use and Servicing Committee.  


